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Application for donation submitted by  
the Hong Kong Army Cadets Association to the Board of Management of  

the Chinese Permanent Cemeteries 
 

(4) Hon James TO  (Oral reply) 
It has been reported that the Hong Kong Army Cadets Association (“HKACA”), 
established in January last year, was granted a vacant school premises by the 
Government on 21 June this year for use as its training venue, prevailing over 
two uniformed groups with long histories in the relevant application process.  
After being granted the school premises, HKACA submitted on the same day a 
voluminous proposal comprising as many as 60 pages to the Board of 
Management of the Chinese Permanent Cemeteries (“the Board”), applying for a 
donation of $30 million to subsidize the cost for renovation of the school 
premises.  The application for donation was approved by the Board at its 
meeting on the 27th of the same month in the form of a special approval.  Some 
members of the public have queried that while the said donation was of an 
amount as large as $30 million, which was even larger than the total amount of 
donations, i.e. $21 million, made by the Board in the whole year of 2014, it took 
the Board only six days after receipt of the application to give its approval, 
which has raised many eyebrows.  Those members of the public have also 
pointed out that there is a conflict of roles for the Secretary for Home Affairs in 
the matter of vetting and approving the said donation as he is both the Chairman 
of the Board and an Honorary Adviser to HKACA.  In this connection, will the 
Government inform this Council: 
(1) of the details of each donation approved by the Board in the past five 

years, including the name of the beneficiary organization, the post title(s) 
of the government official(s) (if any) who served as honorary adviser(s) 
to the organization, the year in which the donation was made, as well as 
the purpose and amount of the donation; 

(2) whether there were urgent reasons for vetting and approving HKACA’s 
donation application; if so, of the details; why the Government made 
arrangements for the Board to approve the application in the form of a 
special approval; and 

(3) given that HKACA submitted to the Board a detailed proposal to apply 
for donation on the same day when it was granted the school premises, 
whether the authorities have investigated if any government official had 
tipped off HKACA in advance so that it could submit a donation 
application once it was granted the school premises; if they have, of the 
details? 

 


